
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

Delight  
thyself also in the 

LORD; and he shall give thee 
the desires of thine heart.  Ps. 37:4 

 
 

26 Missions Started 
8 Churches Established 

2 Bible Institutes Founded 
40 Years Institute 

Instructor 
Christian Book Distributor 

 
 
 

SENT BY: Victory Baptist Church, 1311 E. Bankhead Drive, Weatherford, TX  76086, Dr. Charles W. Wetherbee, Pastor 

AFFILIATED WITH: Independent Baptist Fellowship International, 724 N. Jim Wright Freeway, Ft. Worth, TX  76108 

FIELD ADDRESS:  APARTADO 156 – SIGUATEPEQUE, COM. – HONDURAS, CENTRAL AMERICA 

 

Missionaries Since 
1973 

 

VITAL STATS ON 
HONDURAS 

Population: 8,000,000+ 
Pop. Growth Rate: 2.15% 

97% Roman Catholic 

 

Thanks, be unto the Lord, for each of you! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Yours in Christ, 
 
 

 
Harold and Lena Priday 
 
 

Free Vonage Phone  817 886 0413    Mailing Add.   724 N Jim Wright Fwy, Ft Worth, TX 76108 

May, 2020 

Greetings, 

As you can imagine these have been very difficult times for your missionaries.  I hope you are getting our prayer 

updates, if not please send your email and we will keep you updated to our ministry and ourselves. 

 

We were put on quarantine in Honduras in March 9th.  This cancelled church services and limited living 

conditions. We learned with our son, Leslie, and grandson, Halbert, how to do services by internet.  That was great! 

We took turns preaching for our three churches and others have joined us. BUT; most of our people do not have 

modern phones and no internet. Therefore, our effort to reach them has been limited. We are reaching some people 

outside our normal outreach including some from other countries. 

 

Upon the embassy's encouragement, (they have arranged flights out for over 7,000 US citizens and residents) and 

with our doctors encouragement we left Honduras April 30th.  All Honduran airports are closed and the airlines 

were specially arranged flights by the embassy. However, we had to pay double for the++ tickets. 

 

Lena had an eye operation scheduled to take a film off that was blocking her vision in both eyes. It has been 

postponed three times because of the virus condition. 

 

Please pray that we will be able to get back to Honduras in June, our tickets are bought, but the airports remain 

closed as does our town to any incoming people. There is no word  when it will open up but they are indicating it 

will be another month of very strict quarantine. 

 

Government offices have been closed since the 1st of March so the title has not come out for the church property.  

We appreciate your prayers on behalf of getting a building constructed; but, we have to wait for a clear title. 

 

Thank you for your prayers for our health and welfare, as well as for your support through this challenging time. 

We remain grateful for your part in the Lord's ministry in Honduras. 

 

 
Harold and Lena Priday Celebrating 47 Years as Missionaries 


